

September 13, 2021

Dear OMPS Families of XXXXX Class,

Today, we were informed that a student in your child's class has tested positive on a home COVID-19 test. If you have not received additional communication from administration via email or phone call, your child is not currently considered a close contact.

Due to confidentiality laws and policies, including the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act and the Americans with Disabilities Act, our school and school district are not able to provide specific information about the individual that tested positive.

All families are reminded to continue to monitor themselves and their children closely for symptoms of COVID-19 illness, which are fever or chills, cough, shortness of breath or difficulty breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, new loss of taste or smell, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, or diarrhea.

We continue to do everything we can to keep our school community safe and appreciate your ongoing support and partnership in this effort. Please see additional guidance <u>here.</u>

Sincerely, Danielle Clayton & Renee Kolle